
ADDENDUM 3 – BID 23-1220 
Facility Utilization Study 

WALLED LAKE CONSOLIDATED SCHOOL DISTRICT 
 
December 16, 2022 
 
In regards to RFP 23-1220, Facility Utilization Study, this addendum will serve as a notice of Q & A from 
an interested bidder: 
 
Q: In Section 2.3.2.2, the RFP requests an analysis of facility costs. Please confirm what cost items 

should be included in this analysis (i.e. maintenance, utilities, instructional staffing, administrative 
staffing, etc.)?   

 
A: Correct, these are the items we want included.  We will be able to provide this data. 
 
Q:  In Section 2.3.3.3, the RFP requested an analysis of its existing secondary option areas; please 

confirm this requirement for “secondary” is referring to high school and special education (up to age 
26) programming.   

 
A: Secondary refers to middle and high school grade levels.  We also want an assessment of our post-

secondary transition program which includes former special needs students to the age of 26.  This 
program is currently housed at Western High School.   

 
Q: Section 2.3.4 of the RFP requests two (2) public forums. Does the District anticipate these to be in-

person or virtual?  Does the District anticipate these meetings to be scheduled during normal 
business hours or evenings/weekends?  Please confirm the anticipated duration for these public 
forums?  

 
A: We anticipate these being in person sessions conducted early evenings after school.   
 
Q: Can the District provide a copy of the PQ Application for the 2019 bond program, including floor 

plans, utilization and teaching station summaries, enrollment projections, etc.?   
 
A: Attached. 
 
Q: Will any of the information included in this scope of work be utilized for a future capital bond 

program?  
  
A: Unknown at this time. If the results determine capital funds will be necessary to make any changes, 

perhaps.   
 
Q: Please confirm that selected consultant’s scope of services includes physical tours/site visits for each 

of WLCS’s facilities.   
 
A: Not certain that was a requirement but a good post bid clarification question for potential 

providers.    
 








































































































































































































































































































